ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
14 January 2019
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Bell, Dicconson, Eggleston, Gibbs, Sleight, Yeo and Widd.

Jon Trail, Yorkshire Wildlife Trust attended for item 3/19.

Apologies were submitted from Ward Councillor Pollard.
There was one member of the public present.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

1/19 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
2/19 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – (i) that the minutes of the meeting held on the 12 November 2018 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
3/19 ETTON POND UPDATE – Jon Trait from Yorkshire Wildlife Trust attended to discuss options for enhancing Etton pond.  The meeting discussed the quotations received so far to locate a potential crack in the ponding lining and it was agreed that more generic ground work contractors may be able to undertake this work for a cheaper price than specialist contractors. It was also noted that investigating for a crack in the pond lining could be a short or long job depending on what was discovered, and therefore it was appropriate to look for hourly rather than daily rates.  One contractor had suggested that a crack in the pond lining might self-repair, but this was thought to be unlikely.  Yorkshire Water had advised the Council that ground water levels had never been high enough to feed Etton Pond.  JT commented that the willow trees in particular would draw a large amount of water from the pond and would contribute to silting.  JT also commented that if left unchecked, the willows could expand into the pond over the next 50 years.  It was agreed that significant community consultation was required before and works on the pond or surrounding trees.

Resolved – that the Council would seek further quotes for excavating the pond and for copsing the willow trees and would consider options when test results on the quality of the silt in the pond were received.  
4/19 CLERK UPDATE – Yorkshire Water had inspected their assets near to the ponding on Chantry Lane / Warter Road and found no leaks.  Councillors reported that ponding had increased and the water seemed now to be chalky and it was suggested that this might be a local spring.  It was agreed that the Clerk would raise with ERYC. The Clerk had written to EYMS and ERYC following requests from residents for additional / replacement bus stop signs.  Humberside Police had reported of a number of thefts in the area and recommended that Parish Council include vigilance messages in its next newsletter.

5/19 FEEDBACK FROM COUNCILLORS – It was noted that the Christmas tree and lights had received positive feedback and that a resident had made a donation towards the costs.  Councillor Holmes thanked all those involved in purchasing and installing.     
6/19 CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· ERYC - Council Tax Base and Precept Demand Form

· Yorkshire Water , Advice on Ground Water Levels – Village Pond

· ERYC, No Objection to Felling trees in ETTON CONSERVATION AREA: T1, T2 and T3 Firs x3: fell due to overhanging the highway and to increase light. High Farm 113 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PG

· ERYC, Youth Project Funding Available:  Band A  - two grants of £5,000 for NEW Voluntary Youth organisation’s that deliver positive activities to young people who have  NOT previously been awarded a Positive Activity Grant  and Band B 15 awards up to maximum of £1,999 for existing youth organisation's delivering positive diversionary activity to young people across the East Riding.

· Hornsea 4 Project, Feedback on recent consultation events.

· PCC, Information on Community Speed Watch Scheme

· PCC, Quarterly bulletin


ii) that the Council would invite a representative from the Hornsea 4 Project to a future meeting iii) that the Community Speed Watch Scheme would be mentioned in the next newsletter.  

7/19 PLANNING APPLICATION - Retention and alterations of existing brick wall along driveway and adjacent to highway frontage including drive gates,106 Main Street Etton – Councillors discussed the application, noting that there had been significant number of complaints regarding the wall from residents.   

Resolved – that the Parish Council would object to application on the grounds that (i) the scale and massing of the wall was not in keeping with the rest of the village, where all boundary walls are of a low height, (ii) this wall was far too overbearing and dominant for its setting and does not preserve or enhance the character or appearance of the Conservation Area, (iii) the use of the stone coping was totally inappropriate for the village where all other boundary walls are capped with brick copings.  Their use had a detrimental impact on the village and did not preserve or enhance the character or appearance of the Conservation Area and (iv) that ERYC should be requested to ensure that the wall be reduced in height by 5 courses and that the coping stones be replaced with a brick coping to preserve the character of the Conservation Area.
8/19 DOG FOULING – Councillor Gibbs provided feedback on research into anti dog fouling initiatives, and in particular, a successful scheme that involved a campaign with an evolving series of messages designed to resonate with dog walkers that were likely to be open to a behavioural change.     


Resolved – (i) that the Parish Council would run the scheme (ii) that Councillor Gibbs would develop the promotional material and that (iii) the Parish Council would accept the generous offer of assistance from a resident in making verge signs.

9/19 – VILLAGE TASK FORCE UPDATE – Councillor Dicconson advised that the next Task Force day would take place in March and that the itinerary for the day was already set.  
10/19 – VILLAGE NEWSLETTER – Resolved – that the Clerk would produce the next village newsletter based on topics identified over the last two meetings.  

11/19 - Month 9 budget monitoring report, budget and precept for 2019/20 – The month 9 budget report forecast a small underspend at the end of the financial year.  The 2019/2020 budget was presented, showing increased costs in staffing, insurance and a general inflationary increase in supplies and services.  A precept demand of £5548.6 was proposed, which due to an increase in the Council Tax base would result in a zero percent rise for residents.

Resolved – that the budget monitoring report would be noted, the 2019/20 budget approved and a precept demand of £5548.6 be returned to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.    

12/19 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – that the following accounts should be approved for payment:

· Clerk Salary January - £49.30

· PAYE January - £33.20

· Cllr Holmes, Christmas Tree reimbursement - £150

· Neil Wenn, Fence Repair, Church Walk - £70

· Clerk Salary February - £49.70

· PAYE February - £32.80
13/19  FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS - The next Etton Parish Council meeting would take place on the 11 March on the rise of the Annual Assembly Parish Assembly.

Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
369

